	[image: ]
	Benha University News
	[image: ]

	Saturday: 27/11/2016
	
	



The Faculty of Engineering wins the International Robot Contest 
 
[bookmark: _GoBack][image: ] Prof. Dr. El-Sayed EL-Kady, the university president asserts that there is a great development at the faculty of engineering in Benha including the student activities. He says that the faculty will host the qualifying round of the international Robot contest which will be held in Delhi in 16-12-2016. The university president stresses that such event can boost the youth’s confidence in addition to his faith in the power of youth whose creativity makes him able to invent a comprehensive Robot system.
He also says that the university will always support the creative youth and it will do its best to help the students if the qualify from the preliminary stages and travel abroad to achieve another accomplishment for the university. These statements concur with the closing ceremony of the international robot contest which was attended by Prof.Dr. El-Sayed EL-Kady, the university president, prof.Dr. Hesham Abu El-Enin, the vice president of post-graduate studies and research, prof.Dr. Sameh Nada, the faculty’s dean, prof.Dr. Aref Soliman, the faculty’s deputy of educational and student affairs and EMEC members.
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